We noticed a large bump on Charlotte’s head last summer and, after some tests and conferring with a dermatologist, we were referred to a neurosurgeon due to the proximity of the ‘cyst’ to her soft spot.
 
What we thought was a cyst, surgically removed from her head in November 2024, turned out to be histiocytes where they shouldn’t have been. After numerous visits to Novant Health and St. Jude’s clinic getting ultrasounds, blood tests, x-rays, and more, we were relieved to finally receive a diagnosis this past January: juvenile xanthogranuloma (JXG).
We always knew our Charlie was special and didn’t need a rare disorder to prove it. We have a long road ahead of monitoring her histiocyte regrowth, and potential treatments targeting its genetic mutation, but are grateful her histiocytosis diagnosis was benign when so many are not.
 
We’re new to the histio family but love everything the Histiocytosis Association does for loved ones living with histiocytic disorders. Being able to have a space to go to learn more about her rare disorder was extremely helpful as we navigated the crazy emotions of not knowing what the future held for our sweet girl. We’re fully aware times are tough, but if you’re able, please consider donating to this wonderful organization and being one of ‘Charlie’s Angels’ to help other histio warriors find their answers, research, and treatment.

